
  Bower Hill News                                April 2019 

~ The Promise of Easter ~ 

“God raised the Lord and will also raise us up by his power.” 
 

~ I Corinthians 6:14  

Dear Members and Friends, 
Here’s an Easter poem written by Samuel Longfellow, the lesser-known brother of Henry: 

O Life that maketh all things new 
The blooming earth, the thoughts of men! 

Our pilgrim feet, wet with Thy dew, 
In gladness hither turn again. 

From hand to hand the greeting flows, 
From eye to eye the signals run, 

From heart to heart the bright hope glows; 
The seekers of the Light are one. 
One in the freedom of the truth, 
One in the joy of paths untrod, 

One in the soul's perennial youth, 
One in the larger thought of God; 
The freer step, the fuller breath, 

The wide horizon's grander view, 
The sense of life that knows no death 
The Life that maketh all things new. 

May God bless you with a sense of new and unending life in this season of Easter. 
~Brian 

 
And speaking of new things, consider the new opportunity described in the inset, below.  The first lighting of the 

steeple will be on April 6 and 7 in memory of Glenn Lowery, the brother  of Barb Hughes, who recently 
passed away in Massachusetts. 

 

 

    LET YOUR LIGHT SHINE 

               (Matthew 5:16) 

 The steeple of Bower Hill Church is visible for many miles around.  When lit in 
 the night sky, it is a beacon of faith that goes far beyond our immediate  community.  
 We would like to offer you an opportunity to identify its light as a special  remind-
er of a particular event or person.   
 
 By emailing amlea97@hotmail.com you can sponsor the lighting of the steeple 
 in honor of an anniversary, birthday, or some other significant date.  You can also 
 light the steeple in memory of a loved one, or to represent a prayer request.   No-
tice of your lighting—and the person, prayer, or date that it commemorates— will 
appear in the weekly bulletin.  If timely enough, it can also appear in the  monthly 
newsletter.  The cost for this remembrance is $10 day.  Checks should  be sent to the 
church with the memo line “steeple.”  We hope you will consider  sharing your light!  
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    Maundy Thursday Communion Service 

Our annual observance of Maundy Thursday will take place on April 18 at 7:30 p.m.,  

in Fellowship Hall.  This communion service relives the events that took place in the Upper 
Room on the night of Jesus’ arrest.  Children are welcome to take part. 
 

    Good Friday Community Service 

Good Friday falls on April 19.  An afternoon service at Mt. Lebanon United Methodist Church continues a longstanding tradi-
tion in our community.  Instead of the three-hour service of previous years, this event now lasts from 12:00-1:00 p.m.  Pastor 
Snyder and ministers from four other congregations will each share a five-minute sermon on the passion of Christ.        A com-
munity “super choir” will sing.  
            Holy Saturday Prayer Vigil 

The sanctuary will be open for prayer and meditation on Saturday, April 20, from 12:00 noon until 7:00 p.m. Prayer guides 
will be available in the Narthex.  Please park in the kitchen parking lot (the handicap lot). Enter and exit the building only via 
the handicap door. 
 

   Easter Sunday — April 21  

Our annual Easter breakfast and children’s Easter Egg Hunt takes place at 8:30 a.m.  Everyone is welcome—
bring nothing but your appetite! 
 
The Egg Hunt is for preschool through second grade and takes place on the front lawn.  Third and fourth grad-
ers will help the younger children hunt for eggs, and youth in fifth grade and up will hide the eggs. 
 
Our Easter worship service follows at 9:30 a.m. with a joyful celebration of resurrection.  Music is accompanied 
by Micah Wilkinson, 1st chair trumpeter with the Pittsburgh Symphony Orchestra.  The nursery will be open 
during the service.  All children (preschool through 5th grade) will begin in the worship service.  Following                           
the children’s sermon, they will go to the first floor lounge (room 110) for our second annual Easter Game Fair.   

 

 
 
 
 
Please join us when Adult Education meets on Sun-
day mornings following worship, from  
11:00-12:00 p.m., in the Friendship Room.  

This year’s theme is Year of Justice.  Our Biblical focus is 
Micah 6: 8 “And what does the Lord require of you?  To do 
justice and to love kindness and to walk humbly with God.” 
 
April 7:  Sister Janice Vandermeck will be our guest speaker.  
She will share information on Casa San Jose' (House of St. 
Joseph), an independent nonprofit that serves as a base of sup-
port for English language learners, helping them to access 
services—especially services for children, youth, and families 
—in order to better acclimate them to their new home in the 
Pittsburgh area. 

April 14:  Josh Sayles, Director of Community Relations 
Council, Jewish Federation of Greater Pittsburgh, will be 
speaking on “Current Anti-Semitism.”  
 
April 21:   NO Adult Education due to Easter.  
 
April 28:  Topic to be determined. 
 
During the month of May, Michelle Snyder will lead us in the 
discussion of the book, The Underground Railroad, by Colson 
Whitehead.  Copies of this book are available at the library. 

Adult Education 
Linda James, Committee Chair  

   
Cherub choir for youngsters in preschool through  
2nd grade will rehearse in the sanctuary from        
10:45-11:15 a.m. on Sunday, April 7.   

    They will sing in Palm Sunday worship on April 14. 
 
Bower Hill is blessed to join up with the Shalom Singers,  
a South Hills Jewish choir, to form the Sacred Bridge Choir. 
The Sacred Bridge Choir will perform at the SHIM Holocaust 
Memorial on Sunday, April 14, from 3:00-4:30 p.m., at 
Christ United Methodist Church in Bethel Park.  All are 
invited to rehearse and perform with us under the co-direction 
of Anne Smith and Cantor Rena Shapiro.  Chancel choir mem-
bership (although we would love to have you!) is not required 
to participate.  Join us as we come together in community with 
our Jewish friends to sing music of remembrance and unity. 
 
SHIM is holding its 40th Annual Holocaust Observance 
event, which also takes place at Christ United 
Methodist Church, beginning at  
2:00 p.m. on April 14.  The event is titled  
“Be Proud of Your Name”.  Each year, this event 
is held in an effort to commemorate the lives lost 
and also to educate, morally and historically, in 
hopes of avoiding any repetition of such a horrific 
tragedy.  

From the Director of Music Ministries 
Anne Carper Smith—an@bhccml.com 
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Worship Plans  
 

April 3 

Lenten Vespers—7:30 p.m.—Sanctuary 
 

April 7 

Fifth Sunday in Lent 
Communion:  John 12:1-8 

Philippians 3:4b-14 
April 10 

Lenten Vespers—7:30 p.m.—Sanctuary 
 

April 14 

Palm Sunday / Passion Sunday 
Luke 19:35-40; Luke 22:14-23 

 
April 18:  Maundy Thursday 

Communion 
7:30 p.m. in Fellowship Hall 

 
April 19:  Good Friday 

Joint service at 12:00 noon 
Mt. Lebanon United Methodist 

 
April 20:  Holy Saturday 

Prayer Vigil — Noon to 7:00 p.m. 
Sanctuary open for private prayers 

 
April 21:  Easter Day 

Communion 
1 Corinthians 15:19-26; John 20:1-18 

 
April 28:  2nd Sunday of Easter 

Lay Pastor-in-training 
Karl Casey is preaching. 

From the Director of Christian Education and Youth Programs 
Amy Grella — am@bhccml.com 

Now Recruiting Volunteers  

for Day & Jr. Day Camp  —  July 29 -- August 2 

This summer, we will continue to offer two different 
camps for our vacation Bible school.  The theme for both 
is This Changes Everything.   Day Camp, led by Crestfield 
staff, is an all-day, faith-building experience for elemen-
tary youth in completed 1st – 5th grades and includes a day 
trip to Crestfield on Thursday, August 1.   Jr. Day Camp, 
led by church staff and volunteers, runs daily from 9:30 
a.m.-noon, and is for children in preschool (must be potty-
trained) through completed Kindergarten.  

The CE Committee envisions using this week-long sum-
mer ministry as a tool to invite friends and family to Bow-
er Hill.  We are excited to be preparing for an increased 
number of youth in both camps and we need your help!  
Please sign up to help on the bulletin board outside the 
Friendship room.  Complete details on the volunteer op-
portunities are there as well.  

All adults helping with Jr. Day Camp must be approved 
adults.  Approved adult application forms are on the bulle-
tin board by the Friendship Room.  This is an easy (and 
free) process that can be accomplished from any computer.  
If you already have your clearances through a school or 
another organization, you don’t need to repeat the process; 
you can use copies of that information.  Lastly, in a few 
weeks look for a “WISH” tree, filled with the supplies and 
monetary donations needed to support Jr. Day Camp.  
Thanks for your help in supporting Bower Hill youth! 

Bower Hill — Young Families at Crestfield 

June 18-21 

Crestfield Camp and Conference Center has added new camping 
experiences during a partial-week camp designed specifically for 
elementary-age children and their families.  There are two camp 
experiences from June 18-21, and we hope that several Bower 
Hill families and kids will participate.  Amy will be attending 
along with Autumn and Noelle, so it’s a perfect time to either join 
us or send your elementary-aged child to camp when there will be 
familiar faces and friends alongside them.  

Little Ones Loved Ones (for an adult + child ages 3-7  

Parents, grandparents, or relatives and their children will grow in 
God's Word together as they explore the Bible, enjoy the beauty 
of Crestfield, and experience all the fun that camp has to offer. 
Participants stay in comfortable Scott Lodge. This is a great op-
portunity to have an older child attend Genesis Camp while you 
are on the grounds with a younger child. Be sure to register early-
-SPACE IS LIMITED!  
 
Genesis Camp (grades 1-5) 
There's no better way to be introduced to the wonders of Summer 
Camp!  Genesis is a shortened week of camp that compresses the 
thrills of Crestfield into three days.  This program is offered to 
encourage younger campers to experience intentional Christian 
community that is built upon having fun, being safe and growing 
in your faith.  For more information, go to www.crestfieldcc.org 
and click on summer camps.  Registration is now open, and runs 
directly through Crestfield.  There are early registration discounts 
if paid in full before April 30.  The full summer camp brochure is 
posted on the Youth bulletin board outside the kitchen. 

 

 
 
April 12 — One-Day Plunge Mission Trip at The Pittsburgh Project 
April 13 — Middle school Sunday Night Live - Fellowship Hall - 6:00-8:00 p.m.  
April 22 — No school this day, so we will be meeting  at 1:00 p.m. to do a  
          special Earth Day service project.  Details to follow. 

April Youth Events 

http://www.crestfieldcc.org
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Communion 
Servers—April 7 
Ben Boisvert, Judy Delestienne 
Doris Olinger, Dave Stewart 
 
Communion Servers—Easter 
Steve Boisvert, Cynthia Gissin 
Darenda and Tim Lease 
Joan and Jim McAnulty 
Kathy and Curt Philson 
 
Usher Captain — Sam Kidder 
 
Lectors 
April 7: Kent Jones 
April 14: Cynthia Gissin 
April 21: Jim Cannon (Easter) 
April 28: Cathy Morgan 
 
Greeters 
April 7: Bruce Family 
   Nancy Criswell 
April 14: Kirsten and Lindsay Bruder 
    Judy Delestienne 
April 21: Sarah and Jim Cannon  
   (Easter) 
April 28: Glenn, Theresa,  
   and Coleman Child 
 
Acolytes 

April 7: Mac Harman, Avery Saba 
April 14: Helen Carter, Aiden Belardi 
   Allie Bruder 
April 21: Clara and Henry    
   Druckenbrod 
April 28:   Michela Robbins 
   Ellena Gibbs 
   Allie Bruder 
 
Coffee Hour   
April 7: Green Family 
April 14:   Hicks Family 
April 21:   No Host  (Easter) 
April 28:   Leasure Family 
 
Flower Deacons 
April 7: Cynthia Gissin 
April 14: Mary Gorski 
April 21:  Melissa Harman 
April 28: Mary Good 
 
Sextons 
April 7: Glenn Child 
April 14: Jean Miewald 
April 21: Tim Lease 
April 28:  Dick Headley 
 
 
 
 

Soundboard 
April 7: Peter Morgan 
April 14:  Bill Andrews 
April 21: Glenn Child 
April 28: Rob Mackey 
 
 
Dishwasher 
April 7: Ivey 
April 14: Hohlfelder 
April 21:  Delestienne + 
April 28: Mackey 
 
 
 
Need to switch or reschedule?  Contact:  

Communion Servers: 

Donna Williams, Josie Sheldon 

Usher Captains:  Andy Druckenbrod 

Greeters:  Sally Child 

Lectors:  Joan Bridges 

Acolytes:  Jean Miewald 

Coffee Hour:  Theresa Child 

Flower Deacons:  Cynthia Gissin 

Sextons:  Bill Cadwell 

Soundboard:  Glenn Child 

Dishwasher:  Rob Mackey 

April Worship Volunteers 

 

HELP NEEDED 

Last year was a record-setting year for the flea market thanks to all your hard work.  We are hopeful 
that this year will be just as successful.  The spring Flea Market will be held on Saturday, April 6, 
and there are many opportunities to help.  Here’s the scoop: 
 
Final Collection — Sunday, March 31 
 
Wednesday and Thursday, April 3 and 4, 9:00 a.m. to ??  
 
Unpacking Boxes 
Help us unpack for an hour or two or stay all day and really get a workout!  Typically, we’re fin-

ished between noon and 1:00 p.m.  Snacks will be provided, but if you’re planning to stay all day, you may want to bring a 
bagged lunch. 
 
Sale Day — Saturday, April 6, 8:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m. 
The Flea Market opens at 8:30 a.m., and shoppers will be arriving early, as usual.  We’ll be using the extra room for chil-
dren’s again, so additional help will be needed throughout the day.  However, the most help is needed in the first two or 
three hours.   
 
SOUP COOKS AND BAKERS NEEDED, TOO.  Bakers are needed to make items for the snack bar such as mini muf-
fins, cookies, and brownies.  Baked goods can be dropped off in the kitchen on Friday, April 5, sometime between 10:00 
a.m. and 1:00 p.m.  We would also like to have TWO gallons of each of the following soups — Chicken Rice, Potato, 
and Chili.  Containers can be provided.  Soup, along with the baked goods, may be dropped off in the kitchen Friday from 
10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. or brought to the kitchen by 9:30 a.m. on the day of the Flea Market.  
If you can help, SIGN UP SHEETS FOR “Day-of-Sale”, soup cooks, and bakers will be outside the Sanctuary fol-
lowing the worship service or contact Theresa Child at 412-429-9519 or at treetoowon@yahoo.com. 
 
Thanks in advance for all your help to make this year’s spring flea market a success. 
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Community Notes 
Want to be included on this page?  Submissions are typically due the 15th of every month  

for the next month’s publication (unless otherwise announced). 412-561-4114 or office@bhccml.com 

 

The Senior Men’s Breakfast Group  

This group will meet on Tuesday, April 2, at 8:00 a.m.  
The meeting location is the Denny's restaurant at 2180 
Greentree Road, near Swallow Hill Road.  All senior men 
are welcome.  No reservation is required.  Conversation is 
spontaneous. 
 
 

Unity Food Pantry Collection 

Our next collection date will be Sunday, 
April 14.  The pantry’s most urgent needs 
are for boxed, low-sugar cereals and canned 
soups.  In addition, for Easter dinner for pan-
try clients, all-in-one packaged dessert mixes 

(i.e., that do not require separate icing) and specialty pota-
to mixes (such as mashed potatoes, scalloped potatoes, 
etc.) are needed. 

Donations of any non-perishable food items are also wel-
comed.  Collection bins are located in the hallways out-
side the church office and the narthex. 

 

Western PA Diaper Bank  

The next quarterly collection of disposable baby and adult 
diapers will be June 16.    
In the interim, please remember to save coupons for dis-
posable diapers, and place them in the envelope near the 
Pack’n Play by the Nursery. 
 
Tax-deductible monetary donations are accepted by mak-
ing your check payable to WPA Diaper Bank, and mail-
ing it to 201 N. Braddock Ave., Suite 124, Pittsburgh, 
15208.  Please note our church name on the memo line. 
 
 

Bookworms 

Our ladies’ book discussion group meets on the fourth 
Tuesday of each month at 7:30 p.m. in 
Room 103 for fellowship and discussion 
of a chosen title.  Everyone is welcome to 
read the book for the month and join the 
discussion.   
 
April 23—The Opposite of Hate, by Sally 

Kohn 

May 28—Still Life, by Louise Penny 

 

 
The Men of Bower Hill are invited to break 
bread together in the form of beer on the 
evening of April 6, around 7:30 p.m. at the 

Railyard in Bridgeville.   
 
This Guys Night Out is not only for camaraderie but also a way to 
support The Railyard, which was previously closed due to flood-
ing.   
 
It is a great establishment and much closer than you might realize.  
Please do come out.  It is a great way to spend an evening and 
get to know each other better —and your SO’s can’t say no to you 
going to a bar!  For more information, contact Andy 
Druckenbrod. 
 
 

 
BHCC’s next hosting week for Family Promise is 
from April 28 through May 5.  The host week al-
ways starts on a Sunday afternoon and ends the 
following Sunday by 8:00 a.m.   
 
Many volunteers are needed to prepare meals, serve 
as evening and overnight hosts, drive, coordinate 
activities, purchase and organize supplies, and as-

sist in many other ways.  Although most hosts are adults, youth 
can participate as well by arranging activities for young children 
and socializing with older kids.  Volunteering together as a family 
is a great way to teach your own children generosity of spirit.  We 
are always excited to welcome new volunteers!  If you would like 
to help, please contact our Family Promise Coordinator,  
Jean Miewald:  Phone:  412-221-2114;  MiewaldJM@upmc.edu 
To learn more go to our videos at: 
http://www.bowerhillchurch.org/members-only-section/how-to-
videos-and-documents/family-promise-activities-videos/ 
 
 

2019 Easter Flower Sale Info 

It’s not too late to get your orders in for the 
annual Easter Flower Sale.  The deadline is 
Sunday, April 7.  You may order directly 
from the Deacons following the worship ser-
vice that day. 
 
Tulips, Daffodils and Lilies are for sale, and 
you may indicate your dedication "In Memory 

Of" or "In Honor Of” which will be listed in a special bulletin 
insert at Easter.  All purchased flowers will be on display in the 
Sanctuary on Easter Sunday, April 21.  Please pick up your flow-
er(s) immediately following the worship service.  If you have any 
questions, contact Melissa Harman at MelissaRHar-
man@gmail.com.  

http://www.bowerhillchurch.org/members-only-section/how-to-videos-and-documents/family-promise-activities-videos/
http://www.bowerhillchurch.org/members-only-section/how-to-videos-and-documents/family-promise-activities-videos/
mailto:MelissaRHarman@gmail.com
mailto:MelissaRHarman@gmail.com
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PONDERINGS FROM THE PA 

Transitions in life seem to be occurring more 
rapidly as one ages.  The child you diapered a 
week or so ago now is in college.  The rotary 
phone is now a gadget you can use to do almost 
anything.  It is a challenge to keep up. 

Some of the transitions are quite difficult.  We 
downsize to smaller living space.  We transition from an active 
vibrant daily routine to a more sedentary life style.  And, per-
haps most difficult to accept is a transition from total inde-
pendence to a need to seek more and more assistance to get 
through the day. 

As we read the gospels and track the ministry of Jesus, we 
experience so many transitions in his life and ministry.  It 
seems to be a rollercoaster of emotions as there is movement 
from seeming defeat to ultimate victory.  The communities 
that evolve in their worship of the Christ also go through many 
transitions, some of victory and some of defeat. 

In all of the transitions we experience, we need always to af-
firm that in worshipping Christ, the love that He has for us is 
always the same and never diminishes. The spirit of the called-
out community cares for us in all of our transitions. 

       Rev. Dr. Fred Leasure, Parish Associate  

Spring Dance and Salad-Rama  

with First Baptist Church 

Saturday April 27 from 5:00-8:00 p.m.  
 

Join us for a spring dance on the evening 

of Saturday April 27. We will lead off 

with dinner followed by entertainment 

from the band of First Baptist Church, who 

will perform and energize us with music 

from the era of the Temptations. During 

band breaks, there will be some short 

games for the kids. 
 

This event will be FREE for all who attend.  We are asking 

those who are able to either bring a salad (any kind-we’re hop-

ing to get to try some new things) or dessert to share.  
 
Additional information and details will be announced in future 

bulletins, by email blast, and by fliers posted around the 

church. 
 
If you have any questions, contact Theresa Child at  

412-429-9519 or treetoowon@yahoo.com.  

Get Outdoors - Update 

Last year, we started the Get Outdoors 
group.  Its purpose was and is to have a 
monthly activity to give members a ex-
cuse to get outdoors.  We have been keep-
ing our hikes to two hours, which normal-
ly allows us to get back to the church 
around noon.  We have hiked trails in 
Emerald View Park (Mt. Washington), 
Southside Steps, Wingfield Pines. 
Schenley Park, Boyce Mayview Park and a section of 
the Montour Trail.  The group has varied from 2 to 8 
people with decent weather that has included some cold 
and snow. 
 
As the weather breaks, please feel free to join us. Nor-
mally, we try to hike the first Saturday of the month. But 
due to the Flea Market this month, Produce to People, 
Easter and other activities, there is no time that will 
work.  So we will not be hiking in April.  A church wide 
email will be sent the week of the May hike with more 
details. 
 
In May, we will probably walk some trails in Frick Park. 
With the leaves on the trees, you will be amazed how a 
park in the middle of the city can make you feel like you 
are out in the country. 

New to BHCC  
 
My name is Rev. Phil Jamison, 
and I have been one of the new 
faces in the choir during the 
past several months.  I came to Bower Hill through my 
friendship with another choir member, Linda James.  I am 
a pastor-at-large in Pittsburgh Presbytery, and a chaplain 
with Three Rivers Hospice.  I am a graduate of Davis and 
Elkins College, Elkins, WV and Princeton Theological 
Seminary, Princeton, NJ.  I have spent many years leading 
Bereavement groups and teaching in several different set-
tings, “How to work with children who are grieving.”  I 
have also led Bible studies through my positions as a 
chaplain or a minister.  I have recently joined Bower 
Hill’s Company of Pastors and look forward to my time at 
Bower Hill Church. 

 
The Church office will be closed:  

Good Friday, April 19  

Easter Monday, April 22. 

 

mailto:treetoowon@yahoo.com
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Making Tomorrow Happen:  Supporting the Most Vulnerable in Haiti Today 

The recent Making Tomorrow Happen campaign provided congregation members with the opportunity to add a 
commitment to BHCC’s mission activities, and $8,820 was pledged over three years.  Most of the money was 
undesignated, but some was pledged with a designated purpose. 
 
One family designated their pledge to support BHCC’s work in Haiti.  $1,000 of that pledge has been sent to an 
organization the Haiti Water Team has grown to know and respect, Hearts United with Haiti, that has begun an 
orphan reunification program.  Few know that in Haiti many of the children in orphanages are “economic or-
phans” whose families have been forced to place their child in an orphanage because they do not have the re-

sources to feed them.  Hearts United with Haiti has established a program to reunited children with their families and provide 
support to help the family become self-sufficient enough to keep the family intact.  
 
Another donor has requested that the $1,000 pledge be used to help alleviate the devastation Haiti’s recent crisis has produced. 
That money is being sent to an organization, Divine Ministries, with which our Haiti water team has been working for several 
years.  In 2014 the team, along with Haitian members of Divine Ministries and our Living Waters Haitian friends, installed a 
water purification system at one of their orphanages in a remote area of Haiti called Valliere.  Since then, in spite of the de-
struction of Hurricane Matthew, the orphanage now has a functioning school and dormitory (for which BHCC provided ceiling 
fans) for the orphans who were previously living in surplus UN shelters.  The current crisis in Haiti has caused rampant infla-
tion that has exacerbated efforts to support Divine Ministries ability to care for their orphans.  
 
Neither of these pledges will solve Haiti’s problems. They are, however, a response to what we as followers of Christ have 
been told: “Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of these brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me.” (Matthew 25:40) 

 

What is Bower Hill’s Eco-Justice Team? 

Consider this quote from the Washington Post: 

 We are, “a planet drowning in trash.”  
Every year, the world is making more of it. In 
2016 alone, the world's cities produced more 
than two billion tons of solid waste.  Ameri-
cans produce a disproportionate amount, 
throwing away the equivalent of their own 
body weight every month.  And as the planet's 

population grows, the problems are poised to become signifi-
cantly worse.  Large landfills, according to a Washington 
Post project on trash, get as many as 10,000 tons of waste 
every day and are filling quickly.  Within three decades, 
trash will outweigh fish in the ocean, according to the World 
Economic Forum."   (2-13-2019) 
 
Bower Hill, as a congregation, is doing our small part to 
counter this trend.  You have probably noticed some changes 
at coffee hour, all of which reduce trash and, we believe, 
make the experience more pleasant.  Other points of efficien-
cy and environmental safety are being studied.  If you have 
any ideas, the Eco-Justice Team (which exists under the aus-
pices of the Mission Committee) would love to hear them!   
 
Committee members are: Rev. Brian Snyder, Rob 
Mackey, Judy Delestienne, Chris Robbins, Alex McElroy, 
Jean Miewald, Dick Headley, Alan Hohlfelder, Steve Bois-
vert, Deb Boisvert, Rich Salvante 

Nominating Committee News 

As you participate in the life of Bower Hill, think about 
those individuals, INCLUDING YOURSELF, who are 
ready, willing and able to provide energy and support 
while serving as an Elder on Session, a Deacon, or a 
member of the Nominating Committee. 
 
Inserted in this newsletter is an information sheet printed 
front/back, which gives a brief overview of Session, Dea-
cons and Nominating Committee, and a Nominating Form 
on the flip side.  
 
Nominations for these groups may be submitted to the 
church office or by talking to one of the members of the 
committee.   This year’s committee consists of the follow-
ing: 
 

Amber Grier--Chair 
  Carolyn Boisvert    Dick Headley 
  Glenn Child     Darenda Lease 
  Steve Grier     Ruth Robbins 
 
As chair, I am also available to answer any questions. 
Contact me at 412-609-1781 or at am-
ber.blon@gmail.com. 
 
           Thank you, 
               Amber Grier 

mailto:amber.blon@gmail.com
mailto:amber.blon@gmail.com
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RETURN SERVICE 

REQUESTED 

Please pray for Our Care List 
 

Betty Ewing 
 

Dennis Geis, Sr.  
 

Lauren Kocher  
 

Betty Mancini, Canterbury Place, 310 Fisk St., #507, Pgh. 15201 
 

Virginia Mason 
 

LuAnne Pattison (former member) 
 

Virginia Reinstadtler, mother-in-law to Mike Riemer 
 

Cal Wilson, former BHCC pastor  

Sunday Transportation 

Need a ride to worship? The deacons would like to 
provide a ride to worship for members who need one.  
Please contact the church office several days before 
Sunday worship, and someone will help schedule your 
ride. 

 

Are you willing to give a ride? 

The deacons are compiling a list of people who might be willing to give 
rides to church. There are several people who do not dr ive who 
might come to church if they had a ride. If you would be willing to 
offer rides, please call the church office at 412-561-4114.  


